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U.S. DEPARTMENT OF HOUSING AND URBAN DEVELOPMENT

WASHINGTON, DC  20410-3000
OFFICE OF ADMINISTRATION


MEMORANDUM FOR:  
Carolyn Federoff, President, Council of HUD Locals 222

FROM:  


Norman Mesewicz, Deputy Director, Labor and Employee Relations    Division, ARHL

SUBJECT:  


Grievance of the Parties – Reasonable Accommodation Training


This memorandum responds to the Grievance of the Parties dated May 12, 2005, concerning the union’s contention that management failed to provide training on the provisions of reasonable accommodations to all employees in accordance with Supplement 41 of the HUD/AFGE Agreement.  The remedies sought are: 1) Training for all field office staff via interactive intranet, satellite and web cast immediately; 2) The training is to be archived and accessible to all employees on the web for an indefinite period of time; 3) Mandatory Reasonable Accommodation training for all supervisors.  Management agrees to certify to the Council that all of the managers/supervisors have attended the training; 4) The Reasonable Accommodation training will be mandatory for all new supervisors within 90 days of the acceptance of a supervisory position; and 5) such other relief as may be just.


A staff member from the Labor Relations Branch met with Dana Jackson, Director, Office of Departmental Equal Employment Opportunity (ODEEO), Affirmative Employment Division regarding this matter.  While it was not management’s intent to delay training to its employees, because of budget issues ODEEO was not able to provide the Reasonable Accommodation training to field office employees as timely as called for in the Supplement.  However, since training funds have recently been approved, Reasonable Accommodation training is on a fast track for field office employees.  


Reasonable Accommodation training is scheduled to take place in September 2005, and will be conducted via satellite broadcast.  Also, the training session will be available via web cast for employees Department-wide.  Management will provide training dates and a syllabus to the Council as soon as they become available from ODEEO. 


I hope that these actions resolve all of the issues raised by your Grievance of the Parties.  If you have any questions concerning this matter, please contact Deborah Swann at (202) 708-1492.
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